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BREMEN PLANNING BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
May 12, 2015 at 7:00pm ~ Bremen Town Office
MINUTES   
1) ATTENDEES: 
Bremen Planning Board members: Chairman Stephen Barnes, Dede Heath, David Koubek, Tom Kronenberger , Walter Voskian, Jonathan Hull, Attorney and Penelope Card, Secretary.    Absent: James Boak. 
Members of the Public:  Bob Furman, Daniel Goldenson, Steve Laurich, Scott Gove, Claudene Northurp, Gordon Libby, Sarah Lessner, Allen Tomasello, Cheryl Tomasello, Joshua Tomasello, Wendy Pieh.
The meeting was called to order by Stephen Barnes, Chairman at 7:00 p.m. 
2)
ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA – Steve Laurich will present the work of the Pemaquid Water Association to the Board during the Public Comment Period. 
 

3)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – April 14, 2015 on a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to accept the 4/14/2015 Planning Board Minutes As Amended.  Signing the minutes was postponed until the amendments could be incorporated.
4.)      Applications for Review:  
A. Public Hearing and Application for Gordon Libby Forest Products – Subdivision of Lot on Turner and Waldoboro Roads.  Chairman Barnes recused himself from hearing this application, because Mr. Libby is currently in a contractual relationship with Steve’s father.  Walter Voskian, co-chair, chaired this portion of the meeting and declared that the Public Hearing portion was now open.  With no public comments, the Public Hearing was adjourned.   Mr. Furman spoke to the Board and told them that it was discovered that there was a structure on Lot #5 built too close to the lot-line of the adjacent lot #4.  To rectify this condition and comply to the Ordinance, the plat plan's lines must be amended by adding 2/10 of an acre to Lot #5 or the structure might be moved outside of the setback zone.  Chair Voskian noted that there were wetlands on the property and Mr. Furman agreed to check the Town's various maps and add the wetlands and the Resource Protection Zone to the subdivision's site plan plat.  
On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to require Libby Forest Products to include the required wetlands delineation on any maps submitted to the Board for this application. 
B.  Twin Maples Farm, LLC-Map 4, Lot 89 – Accessory Building/Shed.  

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to hear the application of Twin Maples Farm, LLC.

A site review was done on May 10th by board members Heath, Kronenberger, Voskian and Barnes.  Daniel Goldenson explained that a shed had been built and moved back to be in compliance with the Shoreland Zoning requirements.  He submitted photos showing that the shed was behind a group of trees and could not be seen from the road, leaving a scenic view of Webber Pond.  Chair Barnes noted that the shed currently sits about fifty-five (55) feet from a drainage ditch.  The drainage ditch does not appear on any of the Town's maps as a stream.
     On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the permit for the 16' x 10' accessory building in its current location.
C. Judith Ransom/Scott Gove – Map 8, Lot 8D – New Home Construction 

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to hear the application of Judith Ransom/Scott Gove

A site review was done on May 10th by board members Heath, Kronenberger, Voskian and Barnes.  After a brief explanation of the project by Mr. Gove, the Board stated that the application met all requirements.  Mr. Gove stated that he would hire a surveyor to insure that the home did not encroach on the 150 foot setback and agreed to make this survey with the surveyed setback a condition of the permit. Mr. Gove requested that approval of the application also include a garage (which would not be built at the time) and also a front porch currently not shown on the plans.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the permit with the condition that a surveyor was hired and for him to show the 150’ setback. The Board amended the motion to include a garage and front porch on the permit.  
5.)      PUBLIC COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS:  
A.
Steve Laurich appeared before the Board to inform it that Tamara Stock and Robin Moody have donated 28 acres to the Pemaquid Watershed Association for public access to Pemaquid Pond. PWA intends to build a parking area off Turner road and a trail to portage canoes and kayaks to the pond.  The portage trail will be about 1825 feet long.  PWA has filed the necessary forms with the Department of Transportation and the Department of Environmental Protection to access Turner Road from the parking area and to create the path to the canoe/kayak put in. Mr. Laurich queried if there were any additional Town permits required for the project.  The Board stated that there were no other permits required for PWA to proceed with the project as planned.  The Board asked Mr. Laurich to thank the donors, for the Town, for their generous gift.
6.)      NEW PLANNING BOARD BUSINESS –  
A.  Chairman Barnes stated that five Board members (Jack Boak, Dede Heath, Tom Kronenberger, Walter Voskian and himself) attended the MMA’s workshop for Planning Boards and Board of Appeals on May 11th.  One workshop topic was ex parte communications; if any member of the Board discusses an application outside of a Board meeting with either the applicant or an interested party to the application, that Board member must write a summary of the conversation and include it in the Board’s record.  Chair Barnes also stressed to be very careful with email.  All emails are accessible through the Freedom of Information Act and should be shared with the applicant, other board members and any other interested parties.
David Koubek mentioned that he is unable to receive and or print emails so Penny will print all that are sent around for him along with a copy for the Planning Board file. 
B.  The Chair acknowledged an email from First Selectwoman, Wendy Pieh, that she would like to discuss the creation of a Committee/Working Group to begin updating some of the Town's ordinances, particularly, the Commercial and Industrial Ordinance.  Wendy asked the Board to make a suggestion that she could take back to the Selectmen about a way to establish this Committee/Working Group.  

Chair Barnes suggested that one way to begin was to develop a set of uniform definitions that would apply to all of the Town's currently enacted Ordinances.  A document that identifies all of the ordinance's definitions and identifies any potential differences between the definitions in the various ordinances is in the Chair's possession.  He will email these Uniform Definitions to the Planning Board and the Selectmen.  Review of these definitions will be added to June’s Agenda.  Because the differences are color coded, Wendy told David Koubek that she would print a colored copy for him. 
7.)  OLD PLANNING BOARD BUSINESS –

A.  Review Dr. John Devlin’s application for a pier reconstruction on Bremen Long Island.  Chairman Barnes explained to the new Board Members the history of this application.  Dr. Devlin was asked to send the Board a copy of his application for the new pier after his washed out in 2006.  No copy has been sent to date.  Steve said that he would send a final request for the copy to Dr. Devlin and give him a time frame in which to send the copy.  If he did not comply then the matter would be turned over to CEO Waltz.

8.)
CALENDAR
· May 29, 2015 – Applications for building permits to be considered at the next Planning Board meeting must be filed with the Town Office by close-of-business (2pm)
· June 9, 2015 –Planning Board meeting at 7:00 pm

9.)
ADJOURNMENT
Meeting was adjourned by unanimous decision at 8:07 p.m. 
BREMEN PLANNING BOARD:

Stephen Barnes, Chairman

Walter Voskian, Asst. Chair
Jack Boak
Dede Heath
David Koubek
Tom Kronenberger

Respectfully submitted,     Penelope Card, Secretary
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